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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board

January 19, 2021

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m.

Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Larry Swartz, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Fire Chief Matt Peterson and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham

Public Comments: No public attended.

Approval of the December 15, 2020 Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes of the December 15, 2020 Board Meeting.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Director Don Richardson seconded. Motion passed unanimously.


Bill Approval:  Chief Peterson explained to the Board that Andy Fischer’s credit card was high because of buying workout equipment for the station which was funded by the OFCA Wellness and Fitness Grant. Director Don Richardson made a motion to pay the District’s bills.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Correspondence: None.

Chief’s Report: 
Fire Officer 2 Course; Chief Peterson told the Board that he and Cody Frank have paperwork to do every week and testing, which is time consuming for both, while doing their normal jobs.
Conflagrations; Chief Peterson explained to the Board that he has implemented a physical agility test in order to be considered eligible to deploy on conflagrations. If they do not pass the test they will not be allowed to deploy on any conflagration for that year. Chief Peterson told the Board that he is the only Engine Boss the district has right now and is working with Cody Frank to get his qualifications for Engine Boss a soon as possible.
Director Bob Holland asked Chief Peterson if the physical agility is a standard for all fire districts. Chief Peterson said no not really.

Newsletter; Chief Peterson told the Board that if any of them would like to put their opinions on the newsletter. Suggestions were how much it cost to run medical/fire, search and rescue. That nationwide Volunteerism is down, which makes the district have to use paid personnel Chief Peterson would like the letter to include a note saying “If you are receiving this letter you’re in our fire district.” 
Director Don Richardson presented to the Board an article on First Responder Fees – Is it Time? Written by Kurt Henke and published 7/14/2020.  Discussion on if this is a solution for the district or not and the consensus of the Board is to think on it and talk about it next meeting.
Unfinished Business: None.

New Business:  Audit 2019-2020; This was tabled for the next board meeting because the Board did not get their copies.  
Heating System; Director Larry Severance will be talking to Polar Refrigeration about getting a quote for a new system. Director Bob Holland suggested that the District get 3 bids for a new heating system.
Chief Peterson told the Board that River Roofing will be coming sometime in February to fix the leaking roof.
Adjournment: Director Larry Severance made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:48 p.m. Director Don Richardson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary 
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